September 26, 2011

SIR BRANCH 116

THIRD QUARTER 2011

FORM27 QUARTERLY REPORT

After 9 months we are at 44% of our 2011 goal of 25 new members as reflected on line 11 of the September Form27.  We started the quarter with 2 new members and followed with 4 in the second month but then had a disappointing September with 0 new members after a new applicant postponed his joining to October.  
While we added 6 new members in this quarter our number of active members has gone down to 248 due to losing 7 members during the quarter by way of illness, transfers, and passing.  This is the point I continue to stress to our membership that our branch needs to stay ahead of attrition. Our year-to-date numbers are 11 new members and 14 lost members.  The goal of 10% growth from the prior year-end membership number is a reasonable goal yet we are having trouble achieving it.
Our recruitment effort received a shot in the arm when two of our directors, SIR Bob Donohue and SIR Bernie Wroblewski, agreed to co-chair our recruitment committee.  In September they recruited one additional at large member to help on their committee.  The team immediately began brainstorming ideas and they volunteered to participate in the planning committee for the SIR Walnut Festival Booth.  In addition to forming the committee, we continue to promote the, “Legacy of One…or more” concept to our membership and we have begun posting our meeting date, time, and location in the local newspaper.
Our attendance numbers at our luncheon meetings flattened to the mid 70% range after achieving our high of 80% in June; although, we have never gone below our 70% minimum attendance goal. The monthly luncheon, which includes our speaker program, is the highlight in the month for our membership.  
Our guest attendance in July and August combined was 11 then it dropped off in September to 1.  We are not sure why guests, who are given an application and newsletter when they attend our luncheon and are recognized during the luncheon at our guest table, do not follow through with the application.  Some guests have said that they will postpone their decision to future months but for no apparent underlying reason.
Overall I am disappointed that our branch has not performed as well as I had anticipated. With an aging membership, concern is there for the future.  Our meeting site and program is providing the right environment for our membership as evidenced by our attendance numbers.  We will continue to focus on membership as we move in to the final quarter of the year.  

Respectfully,

Ron Armijo

Big SIR, Branch 116

